
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection 
Division of Wetlands and Waterways 
1 Winter Street 
Boston, MA 02108 
 
Pursuant to 33 U.S.C. 1341 and M.G.L. c. 21 §43, notice is given of a 401 water quality 
certification application for the New Bedford Harbor Dredge – Phase II disposal of “clean” 
sand and gravel at the U.S. Army Corp. of Engineers Cape Cod Bay Disposal Site by the New 
Bedford Harbor Development Commission (NBHDC) located at 104 – 106 Co-Op Wharf in 
New Bedford, MA.  Additional information may be obtained by contacting the NBHDC 
(508.961.300) or Apex Environmental (617.728.0070).  Written comments should be sent to 
the DEP – DWW, Boston office within 21 days of this notice. 
 
Any group of ten persons, any aggrieved person or any governmental body or private 
organization with a mandate to protect the environment who submits written comments may 
appeal the Department’s Certification.  Failure to submit written comments before the end of 
the public comment period may result in the waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing. 


